
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF WEST DOWN PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD AT WEST DOWN PARISH HALL ON 13th MAY 2015

Present:  Cllr J Oades (Chairman), DCllr P Barker, DCllr M Wilkinson, Cllrs S Ayre, R Drew, C King, P Knowles, K Oades, S Squire and J Willmott.

The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.30 pm 
with apologies being received from CCllr A Davis and PCSO P Grantham.  She congratulated all the councillors on maintaining their seats at the recent election and welcomed the newly elected Parish Councillor Susan Ayre to the table.
3285.   Acceptance of Office.   The Councillors signed their Acceptance of Office forms along with 
forms for Code of Conduct Register of Interests.
3286.   Election of Chairman 2015/16.  


a.   Cllr J Oades asked for nominations for Chairman and was re-elected.
3287.   Police Report.  PCSO P Grantham sent a written report on the following:

a.   There were the incidents of the litter bins in both the bus shelters at Dean Cross being set on fire.
3288.   Minutes of the Last Meeting.  The Minutes of the meeting held on 1st April were approved 
and signed, however Cllr Ayre noticed an omission insomuch as her Public Speaking 
complaint about her and other households’ landline telephone service not working for a 
number of weeks had not been mentioned in the Minutes.  The clerk apologised for this 
omission and said the matter would be included in the next set of minutes.
3289.  Matters Arising. 
a.   3277a.  Clerk to check with home owners either side of the alley before Mr G Hookway proceeds with the staggered gate.

b.  3277b.   The WW1 plaques will be discussed at the next meeting of the Parish Hall Management Committee.

c.   3277c.  The new signs for the car park and for the community field have now been put in place.

d.   3277d.  The drain by the old Longhouse has not yet been cleared.

e.   3277e.  There was a demonstration of the new parish website on 21st April.  The Clerk agreed to update the Parish Council page and notification of cost will be received in due course.
f.   3277f.   It is not known if the drain by the school still needs unblocking.

g.  3277g.  The Environmental Health department at NDC are now investigating a noise complaint by a resident in Cheglinch.

h.   3279b.  Cllr Knowles had identified a number of changes relating to West Down in the final consultation draft of the North Devon Local Plan. The main change, which had been repeated for other villages, had been made for consistency with national planning policy.
i.   3279d.  The Chair will speak to the home owners concerning the wall by the car park and suggest that they speak to the Planning Officer.

j.   3285a.   Since the last meeting, the bin in the other bus shelter at Dean Cross has been set on fire.  The clerk suggested a choice of 2 replacement bins.  DCllr Barker agreed to see if any of the businesses at Mullacott Cross would ‘sponsor’ a bin.

3290.  Election of Officers 2015/16.


a.   Vice Chairman – Cllr C King was elected as Vice Chairman.

b.   Parish Council Auditor (PCA) – Cllr K Oades was re-elected as PCA.


c.   P3 Co-Ordinators – Cllrs R Drew and K Oades were re-elected as P3 Co-ordinators.


d.   Tree Warden – Cllr R Drew was re-elected as Tree Warden.


e.   Parish Lengthsmen Co-Ordinator – The Clerk, Mr D Lewis, was appointed as Parish 
Lengthsmen Co-ordinator.

3291.   CCllrs Report.   CCllr Davis was not present to give a report.
a.   Cllr Ayre thanked CCllr Davis who had asked the Devon County Council contact for British Telecom to contact the company in connection with the landlines not working to some properties in the village and was pleased to report that some of the phones are now working.  The Chair said that her neighbours had only just been reconnected three weeks later.
b.   Cllr Squire asked about re-visiting the possibility of a 20mph speed limit through the village and asked why there is a 20mph limit in some villages like Georgeham but not for West Down.  DCllr Barker replied that there was more money in ‘the kitty’ when Georgeham had the 20mph limit and suggested a ‘community speed checker’ to gather evidence.  Clerk to email CCllr Davis and PCSO Grantham for advice.

c.   DCC are proposing an extension to the Tarka Trail from Buttercombe Barton to Foxhunters Inn.  There were no objections from the Parish Council.

d.   CCllr Davis has forwarded details of proposed boundary changes for County Council wards.  Agenda for the next meeting.
3292.   DCllrs Report.  DCllr Barker reported on the following:

a.   Following the recent litter clear up at Mullacott Industrial Estate, complaints had been received about the ‘Travellers’ there.  NDC have had a meeting about the situation and the outcome is awaited.

DCllr Wilkinson reported on the following:

b.   The 2nd phase of the West Hill Solar Farm is now underway and he advised that any financial disbursement should be negotiated by the Parish Council.  The railings on the Square were damaged by a truck and the agents want to know to whom at NDC should money for repair be sent.  DCllr Wilkinson agreed to find out.
c.   Cllr King thanked him for arranging a rubbish clear up at Halsinger and reported an incident of fly-tipping on a lay-by near Crackaway Barton.

3293.   Footpaths.   Nil

3294.   Planning Decisions.  The following applications have been approved by NDC:

a.   Certificate of lawful use for an existing mobile home – Woodlane Farm.  Approved.

3295.   Planning Applications.
a.   58999 - 
Demolition of building with flat & erection of ten dwellings, conversion of public house to form four dwellings and extension & alterations to bungalow - Foxhunters Inn. Unanimous approval.
b.  59196  -  
Prior approval for change of use of agricultural buildings to three residential dwellings - Moore Farm, Dean Cross.  Insufficient information to comment.
c.   59192 - 
Erection of industrial building -  Land at North East corner of Mullacott Cross Industrial Estate.  Unanimous approval.

d.   (As an adjoining Parish) - Appeal against NDC decision to refuse 58460 - erection of two 50kw wind turbines (height 34.2m, height to hub 24.6m, blade diameter 19.2m) - Winsham Cross, Winsham.  No further comment.
3296.   Correspondence.

a.   NDC – Confirmation of Local Election results.

b.   Complete Weed Control – Advertising letter for weed control services.  The Chair agreed to take a photo of what is thought to be Giant Hogweed along the Middle Road and would contact the company for advice/quotation.  Councillors suggested it was not necessarily a Parish Council responsibility and was instead a matter for the landowner to sort out.
c.  Barnstaple Town Council – Councillor training.

d.   WDVGFA – Letter of receipt for £712.76, s.106 money.

e.   DCC – Closure of Lydiate Lodge Care Home in Lynton.
f.    Junkmail – Issue 16.
g.   Clerks and Councils Direct –  May edition
h.    Northern Devon Healthcare – Pulse – NHS Newsletter.
3297.  Finance.


a.   Bank Statements

      (1)   West Down Parish Council   wef 30th April
   £8537.48 – reconciled. 

      (2)   30 Day Notice Account         wef 30th April          £5639.40.

b.   Petty Cash expenditure since last meeting - £nil.
c.   Cheques  - 

(1) BACS payment received from NDC for £3728.45 being 50% Annual Precept (£3250) and 50% Parish Grant (£335) and £143.45 Grant Assistance.

(2)  BACS payment received from HM Revenue and Customs for reclaimed VAT - £557.75.

(3)  Cheque No 486 to WDPHMC – 50% grant
 
          

- £250.00

(4)  Cheque No 487 to WDPCC – 50% grant



- £550.00

(5)  Cheque No 488 to SW Highways – car park signs


- £186.96
(6)  Cheque No 489 to Community First for Annual Insurance
     
- £318.20

(7)  Cheque No 490 to Mr D Lewis - clerk’s salary 


      
- £765.00

d.   Annual Financial Regulations Review. Reviewed, amended, agreed and signed.

e.   Review Cheque Signatories.   These were reviewed and remain as Cllrs Drew, Knowles, 

      J Oades and Squire being signatories.

f.    Review Annual Insurance.  The Community First Insurance Policy was reviewed and 

      agreed.  Cllr K Oades suggested enquiring for a fixed price for the future.  

g.    Annual Audit – the following were presented and agreed:

(1)   Receipts and Payments Ledger signed by PCA and the Chair.

(2)   Sections 1 and 2 of the Annual Return for year end 31st March 2015.

3298.   Any Other Business. 
a.   Cllr Ayre thanked Mrs Fay Hookway for standing as a Parish Councillor in the recent election, thereby, between them both, causing an election.  She continued by pointing out her disappointment that neither she nor Mrs Hookway were mentioned in a letter sent out by the Chair prior to the election and said that the letter could have the potential for repercussion.
b.   Cllr King welcomed the fact that there were now 2 younger members on the Council.

There being no further business, the Chair closed the meeting at 9.45pm.

